
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

LOS ANGELES DISTRICT 
3636 N CENTRAL AVENUE, SUITE 900 

PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85012-1939 

February 8, 2021 

SUBJECT: Administrative Closure of Enforcement Action 

Mr. Albert Masterson 
Payson, AZ 85541 

 Dear Mr. Masterson: 

I am contacting you regarding the alleged violation (Corps file number SPL-2020-00561) 
issued to you on October 5, 2020 for potential unauthorized activities conducted by you or your 
contractors in East Verde River within the community of Beaver Valley Estates, Gila County, 
Arizona.  

Following an investigation by my Regulatory staff and review of the information you 
provided in response to the alleged violation, I have determined this action does not require any 
further regulatory enforcement proceedings.  The work conducted did not result in a discharge of 
dredged or fill material into the East Verde River and no Section 404 Clean Water Act permit 
was required. Therefore, I have elected to administratively close this enforcement case at this 
time.   

I appreciate your cooperation in bringing this alleged violation to resolution.  If you have 
questions regarding this matter, please contact Kathleen Tucker at (602) 230-6956 or via email at 
Kathleen.A.Tucker@usace.army.mil. 

Sincerely, 

Sallie Diebolt 
Chief, Arizona Branch 
Regulatory Division 

cc:  
Mark Mexal, Beaver Valley Estates HOA, president 


